
 

         Oct. News Flash No. 2  
 

Association’s President Resignation 

 
John Cootz submitted his resignation to the Board of Directors. We all 
know how life goes, and this was a personal decision. We understand and 
respect that decision. 
 
He will be missed, and we wish him continued success, but be assured 
that the Board is responding effectively. We formed a three Board member 
“Governance Committee” to take us forward until the President’s position 
is filled. Reunion XXIII is on track and we are ready to put another 
successful gathering of 119ers into our Association history. 
 
John lead a very successful year for the Association. He is an energetic 
leader, and kept the Association on track! He was planning to show a 
video summary of this past year’s events. In order to show you what he 
helped us accomplish, that video is provided by the link below. 
 
 

SIGNIFICANT ASSOCIATION EVENTS 2022-2023 

https://youtu.be/YCfVhfDXPTY?si=NZbFZkStxM-kB1Dv

